
19 June 2014 

Thank you to the parents who wait patiently for our gates to open on Wednesdays for 
our school assembly.  We do not open the gates until the end of lunch time, so we 
can make sure our students are back safely in their classrooms, and we can control 
who enters our school grounds. Please do not enter our school grounds during 
school hours unless you have reported to the front office. 
 
I would also like to remind parents and community members that no one is allowed to 
take photos of students in the playground, during recess or lunchtime.  When we 
have special events where the community are invited up to join the school, we are 
able to make special arrangements for students who are not permitted to have their 
photo taken, and avoid them being accidently photographed by others.  I would also 
remind the parents that our toilets in the playground are for the students only, and 
ask that adults avoid using those toilets. 
   
Our P&C Committee have been very proactive in responding to issues raised by the 
parents and community members.  There was a need expressed by our parents to 
have the children spoken to about ‘stranger danger’, bullying and cyber bullying.   
The P&C were successful in having one of our local police liaison officers attend the 
school this week, and speak to all the students about these important issues.            
A huge thank you to our P&C for always looking after the safety and well-being of  
our students. 
 
Next week during parent teacher interviews, the P&C will be seeking your advice on 
which school photo pack you would like to see for our school photos in 2015. There 
will be a table set up outside the office block, with all photo packs on display. We ask 
you to place a tick against the pack you would like to see for 2015. We will then 
choose the pack that the majority of our parents select. 
 
I wish everyone a safe and relaxing school holiday break, and thank the staff and 
community for their ongoing support. The first day of Term 3 for all students is    
Tuesday 15

th
 July. 

 

K de Falco 

Principal 

 



 
 

 

Today we saw the police lady.  Her name was Lyndall.  
 
She showed us police cars and motorbikes.  
 
Then she showed us her gun, radio and handcuffs and I 
was wearing them!! 
 
Finally she showed us a funny video. 
 
By Mathew 

 
 
Today there was a police visit.  They were ladies.  There 
were two of them.  One of them told us the stuff that   
police do. 
 
She had a uniform, pepper spray, radio and guess what 
they did to Mathew?  

… First she said, "You there, come up here".  AND SHE HANDCUFFED HIM!!!!  
 
Then she told us what they ride in.  She said, "We don't only ride in police cars, we also ride in 
helicopters, motorbikes and trucks too".  
 
By Dahlia 

 
Today a police lady came and told us some interesting, 
cool things. I was very afraid of her but she was kind.  Her 
name was Lyndall. 
 
She showed us lots of tools police use.   She handcuffed 
my friend Mathew.   She had a gun, radio and baton.  
 
Then she showed us the police cars and helicopters.  
Lyndall told us important things you must know like your 
address and your mums phone number. 
 
By Eric 
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2K used playdough to 
create a story on                

i-motion using the iPads 
with Miss Angileri.  

 
They did a great job! 



 
 

Congratulations to our 2 soccer 
champions Alanah and Antun. 

 
Our PSSA soccer captains, Alanah  and   
Antun trialled for the Horsley Zone PSSA     
soccer teams. They demonstrated their 
brilliant individual soccer talent at these 
trials.   
 
Antun was selected into the Horsley 
Zone boys’ soccer team and Alanah was     
selected into the Horsley Zone girls’  
soccer team.   

 
Our two champion athletes made our school proud, playing in the Sydney South West 
Regional Soccer Championships. The Horsley Zone girls’ soccer team (that Alanah  
was part of) came first at these Championships making her team the best in the whole 
of the Sydney South West Area. Some of the girls from Alanah’s team were selected to 
play in the Sydney South West team at the State Championships next month.   
 

Well done Alanah and Antun !!! 
 

 

 

 

Congratulations to all our Horsley Zone Cross Country champions who  
represented our school at the Horsley Zone Cross Country Carnival at  

Brenan Park Smithfield. 
 
 

We must extend our congratulations to Alex S., who came 6
th
     

 at this carnival in the 12 year boys’ event.   
 
 

Alex has now qualified to represent the Horsley Zone Cross 
Country Team at the Sydney South West Regional Cross 
Country Championships.   

 
Well Done Alex!  We are all very proud of you.  

 
 

 



ROUND SIX EPPS Wm Stimpson 

Junior 2 12 

Senior 12 12 

Congratulations to our two swimming champions, Sarah 
and Cindy, who represented our school at the Horsley Zone 
Swimming Carnival last term. Sarah displayed a wonderful  
performance in the pool and achieved a 3

rd
 place in the 12 year 

girls 50m backstroke.  Well done Sarah !!! 
 
Congratulations to Cindy who also 
represented our school at the Horsley 
Zone Swimming Carnival last term. 
Cindy achieved outstanding results in 
the pool. She came 1

st
 in the 100m 

Freestyle, 50m Freestyle, 50m Breast-
stroke, 50m Butterfly and Senior      
Individual Medley.  She also came 2nd in the 50m Back-
stroke.  Cindy would have won this event as well but she 
unfortunately missed the start by 2 metres but managed 
to catch up for a close second. 
 
Cindy has been awarded the Horsley Zone Senior Girls 
Swimming Champion for 2014. She was presented with 
a medallion by the Horsley Zone President.   
 

Congratulations Cindy, you are a dedicated sporting champion. These incredible 
swimming results don’t come easy.   Cindy trains 5 days a week and eats a very 
healthy diet.  “CHAMPIONS DO THINGS DAILY, WHAT OTHERS DO           
OCCASIONALLY! “  This quote sums up our  Cindy.  Good on you Cindy, we 
should all take a leaf out of your book!’ 

 

J. Cootes 
Sport Coordinator 



Angles in the Environment 

2/3L have been studying angles and decided to explore the school grounds 

to find where the angles were hiding!  We found so many angles and used 

our bodies to highlight them.  We found acute, obtuse, straight and right 

angles!   Can you see the angles we found? 



Our Poppets  have been busy 

learning all about the letters  

f and g,   

and practising their numbers  

on the interactive whiteboard. 

We are looking forward to some painting and play 
during the last week of term 2. 



PLEASE PHONE  

1300 880 021 

TO REPORT ANY SECURITY INCIDENTS IN OUR SCHOOL 

Edensor Park Public School 
Cnr Swan & Gwandalan Roads, Edensor Park, NSW 2176 

Ph:  9823 5111       *     Fax:  9823 7828 
Website:  www.edensorpk-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Email:  edensorpk-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

Children who turn five before 31st July 2015 are eligible to start school next year. 
 

If you have a child, or you know of any children in Edensor Park who will be ready 
to start school next year, please call into the office now for an enrolment form. 

 

23-27 June   Parent/Teacher Interviews 

23rd June   Stage 1 Aquarium Excursion 

24/26 June   Commonwealth Bank Talks 

27th June   Last Day of Term 2 

 

15th July    Students return for Term 3 

 


